
Announcements 

Church Family 
Birthdays this week: 4/18 Loretta Van Ginkel 4/20 Pat Postma 
4/25 Dustin Hoekstra 4/26 Matthijs Moret 4/27 Andrew Terpstra  

This Week 

Sunday 

9:30am Morning Worship 
10:45am K-12 Sunday School 
10:45am Adult Education Class 
6:00pm Evening Worship  
 
Monday 
6:30pm-GEMS 
 
Tuesday 
7:00pm-Elderôs Meeting 

Wednesday 
6:30pm-GriefShare meeting 

Thursday 

6:45pm- Worship Rehearsal 
7:30pm-Worship Committee Meeting 
 
Sunday 

9:30am Morning WorshipðGEMS 
Sunday 
10:45am K-12 Sunday School 
10:45am Adult Education Class 
6:00pm Evening Worship  
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This Sunday Pastor Mark will begin a 9-part sermon series on 
ñThe Fruit of the Spirit.ò People within and outside the Church fre-
quently ask, ñWhat are the markers of a real Christian?ò Thatôs the 
question the Apostle Paul was answering when he wrote the  
famous list of fruits of the Spirit to the churches of Galatia. During 
this Sundayôs evening service Pastor Mark will preach a sermon 
titled ñThe Deleted Scenes of the Bible?ò on the topic of the  
Apocrypha. Why does a Catholic Bible have 13 more books than 
the Protestant Bible? Weôll look to Scripture and article 6 of the 
Belgic Confession for guidance on what should be included and 
excluded from Godôs Word. 

Worship Update: The Council has modified the gathering policy. 
Starting Sunday, April 18th, masks are optional and please  
continue to observe social distancing. Coffee and fellowship time 
will continue outdoors on the North patio. All doors can be used for 
exiting. For those who still want to be careful, continue to exit 
through the front sanctuary doors.  

The Annual Congregational Meeting has been set for Sunday, 
May 2, following the morning worship service. The 2021-2022 
budget will be presented. We want to thank the council members 
who have served faithfully for the past 2 years: Tim Bloemhof, Art 
Van Ginkel, Jordan Goslinga, Andrew Kamper. Nominees for 2021
-2022 council are Jack Andriese, Dave Kamper, John Van 
Zwaluwenburg for Elder and Bill Butterman, Tyler Goslinga,  
Brendan Miedema, Anthony Pasillas for Deacon. Absentee ballots 
are available at the welcome center starting this Sunday. Please 
submit your ballots in the envelopes provided with your signature 
on the outside of the envelope. You can drop off your ballot any 
time during office hours, TuesdayðFriday 9AM-2PM, or mail them 
to AVCRC, PO Box 395 by April 30th.   
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Weekly Prayer Guide - taken from Max Lucadoôs book �<�R�X���&�K�D�Q�J�H�G���0�\���/�L�I�H�´�� 

Monday -  Want to see a miracle?  Plant a word of love heart deep in a personôs life.  Nurture it with a smile and a prayer and 
watch what happens. 

Tuesday - A little rain can straighten a flower stem.  A little love can change a life. 

Wednesday -  Kindness is contagious. 

Thursday -  I know there is power in specifically addressed prayers.  Please pray for Vivian, Judy, Max, Darrell and Barbara, and 
Randy for strength, endurance and for healing. 

Friday -  When we do good things to others we do good things to God. 

Saturday -  None of us can help everyone but all of us can help someone. 

Sunday -  ñLet us hold unswervingly to the hope we profess, for he who promised is faithful.ò  Hebrews 10:23 

 

High School Summer Camp in the Rockies Fundraiser Starts 
Today ð With Hi-Camp unable to go forward this year, our HS 
youth group is teaming up with First CRC, Immanuel CRC, and Es-
calon CRC to take our students to summer camp in Estes Park, CO 
this June 14-19. With the additional costs for travel, we are in need 
of raising extra funds to make this trip possible. So today you will 
find a poster board set up in the foyer containing number cards 
from $1 to $100 dollars. You can simply take the card with the $$$ 
amount youôd like to donate and then turn that amount in to Pastor 
Zac by Sunday May 9th. Checks can be made out to Almond Valley 

CRC with ñHS Summer Camp 2021ò in the memo line. 

DRIVE-THROUGH BBG-RIB DINNER:  Order by Monday, April 19 for Sierra Salem Christian Homes Spring Drive-Thru 
Dinner on April 24. Complete dinner for 4 will be available for pickup in Ripon, Modesto, and Escalon.  Details for purchase of 
the dinner and how to make a donation can be found at www.sierrasalemchristianhomes.org, on Facebook or in the current 
newsletter.  If you have never supported Sierra Salem before or have faithfully sustained us for 30 years, we need you now 
more than ever!  Look for the blue flag when you pick up your dinner, meet the Sierra Salem family and give them an encourag-
ing word! 

Hike Yosemite 2021: On Saturday, May 29, West Coast Reformed Fellowship (WCRF) invites young adults to enjoy a beautiful 
day of hiking with other young adults in Yosemite National Park. For detailed information and to register, please visit 
www.wcrf.events/events/. Overnight hosting is available in the Central Valley on Friday and Saturday night for those traveling 
long distances. Registration closes on May 22 for this event. WCRF hosts events for young adults to grow spiritually and enjoy 
fellowship with like-minded believers on the West Coast. Registration is now open for our Fall Retreat at Forest Falls, CA, Sep-
tember 17-20. You can register at www.wcrf.events/retreat. We can be reached at (559) 372-9888 (call/text), www.wcrf.events, 
and through Facebook and Instagram. 

In addition to our wonderful hands-on projects of LOVE Ripon, we are sponsoring a food drive and a blood drive. The food 
drive is ideal for those that want to help out, but are at risk for working closely with others.  Second Harvest Food Bank will be 
onsite at Mistlin Sports Park on Saturday morning, April 24. The blood drive will take place on Friday, April 23 and is by ap-
pointment only.  Sign-up for your appointment by following the link on the loveripon.com page. The American Red Cross will be 
at One Church 1043 S Acacia on Friday, April 23. 


